The NCFC Executive and Competition committees met 11/17/2020 to discuss proposed plans and emergency legislation that members of the competition committee came up with in collaboration with members of the SCFA’s competition committee.

Christine Worsley discussed the contents of a document called, ‘NCFC Competition Committee Spring 2021 Scheduling Recommendation’. The working group came up with a 3-tiered plan for football to move forward in the Spring. Tier 1 is the current plan that aligns with the Contingency Plan as it relates to football. Tier 2 details a shorter schedule and realigned leagues to reduce travel. Tier 3 is a proposal to allow padded practices in the absence of a cancelled competitive schedule. The proposal will require the board to approve an emergency Form-5 submission.

Andreas Wolf introduced the previously mentioned Form-5, saved as a document called ‘Form_5A_FB NTS’, and led a discussion about this proposal.
The Form-5 legislation proposes a specific number of padded spring practices in the Spring semester in lieu of a competitive Spring season. Rationale is part of the proposal. Wolf advised that any proposed changes to the proposal will need to be additionally discussed with representatives from the South conference, as the legislation is not region-specific.
The meeting’s attendees discussed and produced some requested changes to the proposal:
1. Remove the specific dates of the padded practices – originally set to coincide with the previously determined spring football season. Add language that puts the padded window within the spring semester term dates – allowing each institution to figure out when is most appropriate for those padded practices. This also accommodates an appropriate window for quarter colleges.
1. Remove the inclusion of an intercollegiate scrimmage (or spring game as you see in NCAA football). 
1. There was also discussion around whether the proposal would act as PLAN C (Tier 3), or OPTION B…. meaning, PLAN C is the proposal only as a back-up plan to having a competitive season (PLAN B – Tier 2 -  being an even shorter season); or, as OPTION B the proposal is something colleges can opt into as they opt out of a competitive season. Not sure there was a consensus either way as some like this as an option to playing, others were concerned more teams would choose to opt into this instead of pushing forward with a competitive season.

It was also mentioned that padded practices will still require regular COVID testing (but without the requirement to have all participants tested 48 hours prior to event), athletic trainer coverage, need for PPE paperwork, and an altered equipment reconditioning cycle.
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